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Message from the Principal
How can we improve Glenfield College?

 

The world around us continues to fluctuate and provide challenge after challenge. To say 2020 has been

an unforgettable year would be an understatement. We are definitely living in challenging times and the

key to any challenging situation is to learn from it and build on the experience to make us richer and better

prepared for what may lie ahead.

 

Previously, we have spoken of how out of a crisis, opportunities can arise. Online/remote learning

worldwide has been forced to adapt and progress rapidly to keep up with external factors. At Glenfield

College, we have come to recognise the importance of technology and we are preparing to integrate it
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more with our curriculum. In 2022, Glenfield College will become a BYOD school. We are signalling this

early to ensure that our students and community are well-briefed and prepared for the change.

 

We often refer to the fact that tomorrow’s normal is different to anything we have experienced. With the

upheaval currently happening in the world around us, now is the time to reflect and consider what we want

as a community – parents/staff/students of Glenfield College. What was applicable yesterday, last year or

previously may no longer be relevant. Another factor, and arguably just as relevant, is that we are

constantly working to improve and be the best we can be. Therefore, early next week we will send out a

survey and we ask that you please take the time to complete it. We are asking from you, what do you

want us to take Glenfield College to the next level. While we have made many improvements and

experienced growth, we want to continue moving forward and improving as a school and therefore, we

welcome your input to ensure we continue in this positive direction. 

New Staff Member Welcomed 
Kia Ora koutou katoa

Ko Putauaki te Maunga

Ko Pakanga io ap ate Awa

Ko Ngati Tuwharetoa me tuhoe nga iwi

Ko Ngati Peehi te Hapu

Ko Hahuru te Marae

Ko Paepae Ki Rarotonga te Waka

No Kawerau ahau

Ko Moana Marsters-Whetu toku ingoa

 

Glenfield College is proud to welcome Moana Marsters-Whetu as our new teacher of Te Reo Māori. She is

a mother to four and both her niece and nephew attend Glenfield College. She is excited to be a part of

school life alongside them. A few of her favourite things in life are family outings, food, music, singing and

dancing. She is looking forward to leading this role with mana and pride and hopes she can help our

rangatahi grow a deeper connection to Māoritanga, Tikanga, and Te Reo Māori.



The Assessment Calendar has been updated with new revised dates due to Covid-19. It can be found

here: https://www.gc.ac.nz/assessment/. The updated examination timetable is below:
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School Cross Country 
Last Thursday afternoon Glenfield College held its annual Cross Country run.  A large number of students

competed in the event, in either the 3km (1 lap) course or the Senior Championship 6km (2 laps) course

with a mix of tricky terrain, not to mention the daunting hill to start.  As usual, the running/racing was of a

high standard and the results were outstanding.  A big thank you goes to the PE Department for all the

organisation and preparatory work, to all student helpers and all staff for their involvement and help during

the setup and conclusion of the event. Please follow this link for photos of the race: https://www.flickr.com/

photos/129130977@N02/albums/72157714666351783 . The winners are pictured below.
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Year 9 Boys                                                                      Year 9 Girls 

2nd place - Marius Nuttney                                               2nd place - Jewel Bowen 

1st Place - Nicolas Bacon                                                 1st Place -  Alisha Buchanan (Absent)

3rd Place - Maile Taufelele                                                3rd Place  - Jordan Esterhuizen                    

Year 10 Boys                                                                     Year 10 Girls

3rd place - Sungho Kim                                                     2nd place - Enkh-Uynaga Bayarjargal

1st Place - Ashton Murray                                                 1st Place - Rebekah Freestone

2nd Place - Albie Fisher                                                    3rd Place - Savanna Du Plessis

Senior Girls                                                                          Senior Boys 

3rd place - Manahil Abdullah                                               3rd place - Dylan Ravji

1st Place - Emily Freestone                                                1st Place - Henry Croft

2nd Place -Tammy Stevens                                               2nd Place - River Kerehoma        

Paintings of The Week



Shirley Guan, Year 12 Student                                           Yuting Liu, Year 12 Student

Glenfield College School Ball 

A Message from the Police

 

Waitemata East Police Youth team are focussing on student drivers in term three 2020.

This means at some stage in term three, you will notice an increased police presence around your school

at finish time (3-4pm). This may happen just once or on numerous occasions.



You may be stopped by police in a patrol vehicle, or you may be stopped at a police road check-point.

We will be confirming your vehicle status – like current warrant of fitness and licence labels, the seat-belts

of drivers and passengers, distractions such as mobile phone use while driving, and especially your

licences – confirming you are driving to the conditions of any licence you hold.

Some of the most common tickets we give to young drivers are as follows – be aware some of these

infringements also carry demerit points when issued:

Driver not carrying drivers licence ($55)

Using a mobile phone while driving ($80)

Driver not wearing a seat-belt ($150)

Learner Driver Unaccompanied ($100)

Speeding (fines from $30 to $630)

Not displaying L Plates ($100)

Restricted driver carrying passengers ($100)

Expired Warrant of Fitness or Expired Licence label ($200 each)

COVID-19 Update
The Auckland Regional Public Health Service has contacted all schools with advice and information on

COVID-19 in our community.  Anyone with COVID-19 symptoms should ring Healthline 0800 358 5453 or

contact their GP for advice on being assessed and tested. With Winter here, please keep your children at

home if they are unwell and they should stay home until their symptoms have gone.   

Adult Education Update

                        

We are excited to bring some new courses to our centre in Term 3. Many of our popular courses are

returning and are filling fast. For current up-to-date information, visit our website www.gcc.co.nz or our

Facebook page https://www.facebook.com/GlenfieldCollegeACE/. If you have a special skill or talent, we

would love to hear from you.  We need tutors for work-based skills like Excel, Word, Social Media, and
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Website Design. We are also looking for social-based courses like Home Automotive Care, Jewellery

Making, Arts & Crafts plus so much more. Email j.kilroy@gc.ac.nz.

Click here to view
the school calendar
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Sport Report
Football

The 1st XI Boys were straight into pre-season action against Northcote last week and the boys put on a

gritty display with goals to Matheus, Luka and Mehmed, plus a clean shot to Braden Fisher. The boys ran

away 5-0 winners. Special mention to Mitchell Atkinson, Heath Spicer, Tyrone Antunovic, Aziz Osman,

and Matheus Martins on making their 1st XI debuts.

Man of the Match. James Horn

The Development Boys played a friendly against a very competitive Year 9 Northcote team and were

made to work for their hard-fought 2-1 win.

Man of the Match: Zak Carriem

 

The 1st XI Girls fought bravely against Northcote, but couldn’t find a result. Their season starts on July

22nd.

 

Badminton

The badminton season started last Wednesday, with Glenfield College hosting their own in house

competition. Here are some results.

Best P defeated Kyle C by 15- 8

Denise C defeated Jess L  by 15- 4

Jordan P defeated Jack V by 15- 9

Mathew N defeated Andrew S by 15- 8

Mitchell A  defeated Bataa G by 15-12

Ben C defeated Luis L by 15-8

 

Basketball

The first official competition to start was on Friday night with Boys/Girls Basketball.

U19 Prem Boys: After a heartbreaking loss in the final last year, the U19 boy's basketball were eager to



start their season on the right note. They did not disappoint with a 36-34 win over Orewa.

Man of the match: Karl Amponin (14 points)

 

U17 Boys: The U17s claimed a 41-37 win over Northcote on Friday night, key performances Albie Fisher

8 Points 4 Assists and Gabe Roberts with 9 points.

Man of the match went to Psalm Kerehoma

 

U19 Girls: The girls were outstanding on Friday night and made it 3/3 for Glenfield teams with a 28-21 win

over Rangitoto!

Player of the Match: Heni Karena (16 points)

 

Year 9 Boys fought hard to ensure they beat Rosmini 35-14, fantastic play from the team.

Player of the Match: Taua Taati



To follow @glenfieldcollegesport click below

To see the latest sports fixtures click below
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